OAKDALE CITY COUNCIL REGULAR MEETING February 12, 2019

February 12, 2019 No. 2019-03

CALL TO ORDER

A regular meeting of the City Council of the City of Oakdale was held on Tuesday, February 12, 2019, at Oakdale City Hall, 1584 Hadley Avenue N., Oakdale, Minnesota. The meeting was called to order by Mayor Paul Reinke at 7:00 PM.

CALL OF ROLL

On a call of roll, the following were present:

Mayor Paul Reinke

Council Members: Jake Ingebrigtson

Susan Olson

Colleen Swedberg

Kevin Zabel

Absent: None

Also Present: Brian Bachmeier, Public Works Director / City Engineer

Susan Barry, City Clerk

Bart Fischer, City Administrator

Bob Streetar, Community Development Director

Bill Sullivan, Chief of Police Jim Thomson, City Attorney

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: Workshop, January 8, 2019

Regular Meeting No. 2019-02, January 22, 2019

A MOTION WAS MADE BY COUNCIL MEMBER ZABEL, SECONDED BY COUNCIL MEMBER INGEBRIGTSON, TO APPROVE THE WORKSHOP MINUTES OF JANUARY 8, 2019, AS PRESENTED.

5 AYES.

A MOTION WAS MADE BY COUNCIL MEMBER ZABEL, SECONDED BY COUNCIL MEMBER INGEBRIGTSON, TO APPROVE THE MINUTES OF REGULAR MEETING NO. 2019-02, DATED JANUARY 22, 2019, AS PRESENTED.

5 AYES.

<u>PUBLIC HEARING: Liquor License Request – PINZ</u>

REGULAR MEETING NO. 2019-03 February 12, 2019 Page Two

City Administrator Fischer reviewed a request to issue liquor licenses to the new owner of PINZ, located at $7520 - 32^{nd}$ Street.

Mayor Reinke opened the public hearing for comments from the audience.

Catherine Becker, attorney representing the new owner, noted that all the PINZ family entertainment centers had been purchased by Triple Shift Entertainment.

Council Member Ingebrigtson explained that although the city would have preferred that the licenses be allowed to expire March 2020, rather than March 2019, the State would not permit it.

Mayor Reinke closed the public hearing.

A MOTION WAS MADE BY COUNCIL MEMBER INGEBRIGTSON, SECONDED BY COUNCIL MEMBER ZABEL, TO APPROVE THE ISSUANCE OF AN ON-SALE INTOXICATING AND SPECIAL SUNDAY LIQUOR LICENSES TO TRIPLE SHIFT ENTERTAINMENT LLC, dba PINA, 7520 – 32ND STREET.

5 AYES.

<u>PUBLIC HEARING: Liquor License Request – Titan's Sports Saloon</u>

City Administrator Fischer reviewed a request to issue liquor licenses to the new owners of Titan's Sports Saloon, located at 1267 Geneva Avenue.

Mayor Reinke opened the public hearing for comments from the audience; no comments were made.

Mayor Reinke closed the public hearing.

A MOTION WAS MADE BY COUNCIL MEMBER ZABEL, SECONDED BY COUNCIL MEMBER INGEBRIGTSON, TO APPROVE THE ISSUANCE OF AN ON-SALE INTOXICATING, SPECIAL SUNDAY, AND 2 AM CLOSING LIQUOR LICENSES TO WHAT'S ON TAP LLC, dba TITAN'S SPORTS SALOON, 1267 GENEVA AVENUE.

5 AYES.

OPEN FORUM

a) Proclamation: Peter Graske Arbor Day Tree Giveaway

Mayor Reinke proclaimed April 27 as the 44th Annual Peter Graske Arbor Day tree giveaway event.

Mayor Reinke opened up the meeting to the audience; no comments were made.

REGULAR MEETING NO. 2019-03 February 12, 2019 Page Three

CONSENSUS MOTIONS

A MOTION WAS MADE BY COUNCIL MEMBER ZABEL, SECONDED BY COUNCIL MEMBER SWEDBERG, TO APPROVE THE FOLLOWING CONSENSUS MOTIONS:

- a) Waive reading and adopt Resolution No. 2019-12, Approving the hiring of Phillip Claypool as probationary full-time Patrol Officer for the Police Department, effective February 13, 2019, at a rate of pay consistent with the existing labor agreement.
- b) Waive reading and adopt Resolution No. 2019-13, Designating Peoples Bank Midwest as an official depository for the City of Oakdale for calendar year 2019.
- c) Approve company name change from Duke's Pizza LLC to MEVW Enterprises LLC, dba Duke's Pizza Pub and Grill, 1285 Geneva Avenue.
- d) Waive reading and adopt Resolution No. 2019-14, Adopting the Water Supply Plan for the City of Oakdale.

5 AYES.

SWEARING IN CEREMONY: Patrol Officer Phillip Claypool

Mayor Reinke administered the Oath of Office to Patrol Officer Phillip Claypool.

OTHER STAFF: Police – Tobacco Store Moratorium

Police Chief Sullivan reviewed a request from the City Council to establish a temporary moratorium on new tobacco store licenses, for a period of up to one year, during which time, staff will study possible amendments to the city's licensing provisions and related ordinance.

Council Member Olson inquired about the necessity for a moratorium.

Council Member Zabel explained that having a moratorium in place would allow staff time to do the necessary research without having to address new license requests.

Council Member Olson felt that moratoriums limit new businesses coming to the city.

Police Chief Sullivan indicated that staff planned to bring the matter back before the City Council in early summer, at which time, the moratorium would also be lifted.

A MOTION WAS MADE BY COUNCIL MEMBER ZABEL, SECONDED BY COUNCIL MEMBER SWEDBERG, TO WAIVE READING AND ADOPT ORDINANCE NO. 844, TEMPORARILY ESTABLISHING A LICENSING AND PLANNING MORATORIUM ON TOBACCO STORES.

4 AYES. 1 NAY – OLSON.

REGULAR MEETING NO. 2019-03 February 12, 2019 Page Four

ADVISORY COMMISSIONS AND BOARDS

a) <u>Economic Development Commission</u>: Minutes of November 7, 2018

The City Council acknowledged receipt of the Economic Development Commission minutes of November 7, 2019.

b) <u>Environmental Management Commission</u>: Minutes of January 14, 2019

The City Council acknowledged receipt of the Environmental Management Commission minutes of January 14, 2019.

PUBLIC WORKS DIRECTOR / CITY ENGINEER

Public Works Director / City Engineer Bachmeier provided an overview of the city's plowing operations to date.

Council Member Zabel asked what residents can do to help with the city's plowing operation.

Public Works Director / City Engineer Bachmeier provided the following:

- Keep vehicles off streets from 12 AM to 5 PM and any time there is measurable snowfall.
- Set trash and recycling containers behind the curb on pick up day.
- Do not place any snow into a plowed street.

He also noted that crews would soon begin hauling out snow that has been stored in cul-de-sacs.

COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT

Council Member Zabel suggested that another open house be held in the spring on the Gold Line project to present the changes that have been made to the plan.

Mayor Reinke noted that he was recently in San Diego to tour a new transit system and made note of things to include and not include in the Gold Line.

In response to a question from Council Member Ingebrigtson, Community Development Director Streetar noted that the city was aware of the pipeline on the 3M development site north of 4Front.

COUNCIL PRESENTATIONS

a) Upcoming Events and Reminders

Mayor Reinke announced the following: Indoor Market (February 16, Discovery Center), snow rental (Discovery Center), Family Skating Day (March 9, Tartan Arena), and snow sculpture contest.

REGULAR MEETING NO. 2019-03 February 12, 2019 Page Five

CLAIMS

A MOTION WAS MADE BY COUNCIL MEMBER INGEBRIGTSON, SECONDED BY COUNCIL MEMBER ZABEL, TO APPROVE THE CLAIMS FOR THE PERIOD OF JANUARY 19 TO FEBRUARY 8 IN THE AMOUNT OF \$661,348.07.

5 AYES.

ADJOURNMENT

The meeting adjourned at 7:36 PM.

Respectfully submitted Susan Barry, City Clerk